
 

 

 
 

29th June 2020 
 
Dear Families, 
 
We hope that you are all safe and well. It’s that time of year when we would usually be informing you 
of your child’s class for September and inviting you to come into school to meet with the class team. 
As you will appreciate, things are a little different this year and we therefore have to change our usual 
arrangements. 
 
By this Friday 3rd July, you will receive a telephone call from your child’s class teacher for September. 
This phone call will be to inform you of the name of the class, class staff and, if requested, the first 
names of the other children in the class.  
 
If your child is remaining with the same teacher that they have had this year, you will have the 
opportunity to arrange a convenient time to have a further telephone conversation during the week 
of 6th – 10th July, to discuss your priorities for your child for the new term. 
 
If your child is having a new teacher in September, you will have the opportunity to come into school 
to meet them, should you wish. These meetings will take place on: 
 
Monday 6th July (9am – 4pm): For families of Secondary-aged pupils at Riverside SPC (to be held at 
Riverside SPC); 
Thursday 9th July (9am – 4pm): For families of Primary-aged pupils at Riverside Beckenham (to be 
held at Riverside Beckenham); 
Friday 10th July (9am – 4pm): For families of Primary-aged pupils at Riverside SPC (to be held at 
Riverside SPC). 
 
If you would prefer not to come into school (or are unable to come into school) at the present time, 
you will have the opportunity to arrange a convenient time to have a further telephone conversation, 
during the week of 6th – 10th July, to discuss your priorities for your child for the new term. There will 
also be an opportunity for you to meet your child’s new teacher in September if you are unable to 
meet them before the end of term. 
 
We hope that these arrangements work well for you and we remain fully committed to working in 
very close partnership with you in the weeks and months ahead. 
 
Sending you all our very best wishes. 
 

 
 
Steve Solomons 
Headteacher 
 


